
Thursday 5 November 2020 – Farewell dinner 
 
His Excellency Ambassador Yoshiharu Kato, Ambassador of Japan 
 

 

Excellencies and Distinguished Guests 

 

We are here tonight to enjoy one last evening together with his Excellency 
Ambassador Kato, who I have had the privilege to meet from his very first days in 
Mauritius during a reception at the Chinese Embassy in 2017. 

 

Ambassador, we all appreciated your friendship, values and sense of duty during your 
posting here. 

 

To-night is a bittersweet evening.   We are sad to see you leaving our midst but trust 
that you will keep fond memories of our numerous social meetings and happy 
moments as well as friends you have made during your stay in Mauritius. 

 

We wish you good luck and all the best in your future endeavors. 


